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USA: Choosing Lisa Jackson to Head EPA, Obama Goes With Veteran Regulator

During her three-year tenure as New Jersey's chief environmental regulator, Lisa Jackson, named Monday by President-elect Barack Obama to head the Environmental Protection Agency, frequently found herself in the crossfire. Environmentalists pushed her for tougher regulations, while industry and businesses fought for faster environmental permitting. The governor's office, meanwhile, was often looking for policies that were palatable to both sides. Her largely successful navigation of these overlapping demands hints at how Jackson, as EPA chief, may work to carry out Obama's environmental agenda.
Jackson's record at New Jersey's Department of Environmental Protection, which she led from 2006 until November of this year, when she stepped down to become Gov. Jon Corzine's chief of staff, is both an aggressive and a pragmatic one, observers say. She is credited with helping put New Jersey in a leadership role on the issue of climate change and with encouraging the state to adopt a moratorium on building new coal plants. Yet she also has made choices that have been applauded by industry, including an effort earlier this year to use private companies to clean up thousands of contaminated sites around the state. http://www.usnews.com/articles/news/obama/2008/12/16/choosing-lisa-jackson-to-head-epa-obama-goes-with-veteran-regulator.html
DR IAN WHITE STEPS DOWN AS VICE-CHAIRMAN OF SEA ALARM AND IS SUCCEEDED BY CHRIS MORRIS
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After an extended term of four years and after many years of cooperation with Sea Alarm, Dr. Ian White stepped down as Vice-Chairman. Sea Alarm is most grateful for Ian’s infallible support and commitment, which started in 2000 when he was still Managing Director of ITOPF. Sea Alarm is pleased to announce that Mr. Chris Morris, the former Secretary General of IPIECA, has accepted to succeed Ian as Vice-Chairman. Sea Alarm advances and coordinates professional responses to oiled wildlife contingencies. Working in close collaboration with NGOs, government authorities and the oil and maritime industries, Sea Alarm initiates and facilitates strategic response preparedness activities. Sea Alarm also trains and coordinates a network of European and global wildlife response experts that are ready to respond to an oiled wildlife emergency within hours.

Sea Alarm, together with the Estonian Fund for Nature and Oil Spill Response, will host the 10th edition of the Effects of Oil on Wildlife Conference (EOW) in 2009. The Conference will be organised in close cooperation with the founders of the Conference series, the International Bird Rescue and Research Centre and Tri-State Bird Rescue and Research Centre, and will be held in Tallinn, Estonia from the 5th to 9th October, 2009. More on this and other news at the new Sea Alarm Website - http://www.sea-alarm.org
As melting ice opens up Arctic shipping routes, pollution and safety measures needed

The opening up of the Arctic has not gone unnoticed by oil companies. Work is already underway to exploit the rich oil and gas fields in the Barents Sea and on Russia's Yamal Peninsula. 'By 2010, 147.8 million tonnes of oil will be shipped out of northwest Russia, and a lot of this will sail past the Norwegian coast,' commented Oddgeir Danielsen of the Norwegian Barents Secretariat in the Norwegian town of Kirkenes, which lies close to the border with Russia. In contrast, in 2002, just over 5 million tonnes of oil left the region. 

Norway has already moved shipping lanes away from its coast to give it more time to react in the event of an oil spill. 'We went to the IMO [International Maritime Organisation] a couple of years ago and lifted the sailing lanes a bit further north of Norway to increase the warning time in case of an accident,' Norway's Foreign Minister, Jonas Gahr Støhre, told CORDIS News. The country has also established a National Knowledge Centre for sustainable Arctic transport and logistics in Kirkenes and a maritime traffic control centre in nearby Vardø. http://cordis.europa.eu/fetch?CALLER=EN_NEWS&ACTION=D&SESSION=&RCN=30252
USA: Researchers Work On Developing A Universal Personal Decontamination System

Researchers from Lawrence Livermore National Laboratory and two other institutions have described a major step toward creating a universal personal decontamination system for almost any toxic or hazardous chemical.
The scientists have reported on the development of a layered wipe that can be used to rapidly decontaminate people and equipment exposed to a wide range of military and industrial chemicals, including the blister agent sulfur mustard. These wipes could assist in saving the lives of soldiers and civilians.

Their research results are described in an article slated for online publication today in the American Chemical Society journal, Industrial & Engineering Chemistry Research, a bi-weekly publication.

Under a study conducted by LLNL's Forensic Science Center, researchers evaluated 30 different decontamination materials for removing gross chemical contamination from surfaces. 

The study results showed that a nonwoven dry wipe material with an activated carbon core sandwiched between two absorbent layers turned in the top performance. It is designed by researchers at The Institute of Environmental Health and Human Health (TIEHH) at Texas Tech University. http://www.pollutiononline.com/article.mvc/Researchers-Work-On-Developing-A-Universal-Pe-0001
USA: SEVENTH FRESHWATER SPILLS SYMPOSIUM ANNOUNCED

Don Johnston of DG & Hazmat Group has forwarded this announcement “The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency is pleased to host the seventh Freshwater Spills Symposium (FSS) in St. Louis, Missouri on April 27-30, 2009. The FSS is aimed at local, state, federal, and industry responders, natural resource trustees and managers, facility response planners, and other stakeholders to promote sharing of information to better understand the challenges posed by oil spills in freshwater environments. This year we will be offering free short courses on Monday April 27, 2009. The Symposium will follow on Tuesday April 28, 2009, through Thursday April 30, 2009. As details are finalized, we will post information to the FSS Web site (currently being developed), and send additional information via email. The FSS Call for Papers will be sent out shortly and will provide the FSS Web address that will contain information related to accommodations, agenda, and registration.” http://www.epa.gov/emergencies/docs/oil/fss/fss09/announce09.pdf
NEWLY ADOPTED ASTM SKIMMER TEST PROTOCOL USED AT OHMSETT

As the Prince William Sound Shippers search for ways to enhance their response systems for the region, they came to Ohmsett in November 2008 to conduct the third skimmer test, which was by far the largest oleophilic skimmer tested at Ohmsett. The Prince William Sound Shippers include: Tesoro, Sea River Maritime Company Inc, Alaska Tanker Company, and Polar Tanker. Alyeska Ship Escort/Response Vessel System (SERVS) owns and operates the FRAMO Transrec 350 skimming system as part of their response inventory on behalf of the Prince William Sound Shippers. They came to Ohmsett because of their interest in optimizing their response fluid storage capacity and effective oil recovery with a new skimmer. They currently use a weir type skimming head as the collection device.

During the November test, skimmer manufacturer Crucial, Incorporated brought their skimmer prototype to be tested for Recovery Efficiency (RE) and Oil Recovery Rate (ORR) using the newly adopted American Society of Testing and Materials (ASTM) stationary skimmer test protocol. The skimmer was tested using fresh and weathered Alaska North Slope (ANS) crude oil to simulate the increase in viscosity as spilled oil isexposed to the elements. "This skimmer prototype is different than the one we used in July," said Wally Landry of Crucial. "This skimmer went from 50 discs to 80. This is the first test for the 80 disc skimmer which has a target capacity of 600 gallons per minute of pure oil." According to Landry, the technology used for this prototype included redesigning the disc scraper and coating the discs with an oleophilic material to increase the surface area. This was done with the expectation that this will increase the recovery capacity, relative to a smooth disc, which is widely used within the industry. "The same coating used on the disc can be wrapped and used on a smooth portable drum skimmer. We've had as much as four to five times increase in oil recovery with the coating versus the smooth drum," said Landry.

http://ohmsett.com/OHMSETT/Ohmsett%20Gazette%20Fall-Winter%202008.pdf
OSRL/EARL CHANGE OF NAME AND LOGO

Oil Spill Response and East Asia Response Ltd. has a new corporate identity and will now be known as Oil Spill Response. Since 2006, Oil Spill Response and East Asia Response Limited has operated as a single business with bases in the United Kingdom, Bahrain and Singapore.  In addition, we have made considerable progress this year in establishing regional presence in both Africa and Indonesia in order to be closer to our customers and to be able to work with them more effectively. With a distinguished track record achieved by attending nearly all the major oil spill incidents for the past 25 years, we are recognised not only as the industry leader in oil spill response but also in preparedness services such as training and consultancy.  We have a legacy and heritage to be proud of but also a future to look forward to and it is with that in mind that we have chosen a new name and logo.  We believe that this builds on that heritage, clearly stating what we do and what we shall continue to do in the best interests of all our stakeholders. [Press release received 19/12/08]

The next edition of the ISCO Newsletter will be published on Monday 5th January 2009

Legal disclaimer: Whilst ISCO takes every care to ensure that information published in this Newsletter is accurate, unintentional mistakes can occur.  If an error is brought to our attention, a correction will be printed in the next issue of this Newsletter.
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